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IMPROVEMENTS 

As part of the Region’s Frozen Water Services Lowering Program, the Region replaced the 
watermain on Morris Street, east of Chapel Street, Ward 3, in the Town of Halton Hills, 
(Georgetown) in December 2019 to prevent the watermain from freezing in typical winter 
conditions (refer to attached map).  Halton Region plans to complete the restoration work for 
this project including new sidewalk panels and paving on Chapel Street.  Please note that the 
resurfacing of Morris Street, east of Chapel Street, will be completed by the Town of Halton 
Hills as part of their Pavement Management Program in a future year.  
 
In order to maintain access to Morris Street, east of Chapel Street, during the installation of the 
sidewalk panels, the Contractor will install a ramp for vehicular use.  
 
COVID-19 Update: Regional staff and contractors will be following health and safety guidelines 
set out by the Province and Public Health to help stop the spread of COVID-19. For more 
information, please visit halton.ca. 
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PLANNING AHEAD 

To help you plan ahead for construction activity, please read the project related information 
below. Wherever possible, mitigation plans will be put in place to minimize disruptions. 
 
 
Dust and mud: There may be increased levels of dust and mud near the work site. The 
contractor is required to manage these impacts. 
 
Noise: You may experience noise as a result of Regional improvements. We will schedule 
work in accordance with local noise by-laws. 
 
Traffic delays: This work may cause traffic delays, lane shifts or lane restrictions. We will make 
every effort to minimize any potential inconvenience. Emergency vehicle access will be 
maintained at all times. 
 
Truck traffic: You will notice occasional increases in truck traffic around the ongoing work. 
Please be aware and use extra caution while driving.

Vibration: You may experience some vibration due to ongoing work. As a precaution, we 
recommend that you remove or secure objects on shelves and walls. 

Waste collection: Your garbage and recycling will continue to be picked up on your regular 
scheduled collection day. The contractor is responsible for moving your garbage and recycling 
to a location where our collection vehicles can pick them up. Please mark your house number 
on containers or bins to help with identification. 
 

MORE INFORMATION 

Building a Better Halton is about more than construction. It is about investments in 

infrastructure, service delivery improvements and building complete communities that maintain 

the high quality of life that residents expect and enjoy. 

For more information about Regional improvement projects: 

• Visit halton.ca 

• Sign up to receive email notices and updates 

• Email accesshalton@halton.ca or call 311. 

  

mailto:accesshalton@halton.ca
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